
SECRETARY MANAGER’S REPORT 

FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30th JUNE 2020 

 

 

Thank you to all our members that have supported the Club throughout such an extraordinary year. 

Although we had to close the clubhouse for 10 weeks due to the COVID-19 pandemic we were able to 

keep the golf course open.  
 

The golf course is in great condition despite the lengthy dry spells and the large numbers of members and 

social golfers, thanks to Golf Facilities Manager, Brian Cox and his team. Brian must also be congratulated 

for the excellent job he has done since taking on the responsibility of overseeing the Golf Shop operations 

earlier this year. 
 

The Board and Management have kept the membership fees for 2020/21 the same as the previous year and 

many members took the opportunity of paying by the 30th June to receive the $50 discount. Bar prices have 

not been increased and the golf shop also has kept prices as low as possible with various items discounted 

continually throughout the year. 

 

Thank you to our small friendly staff especially for working under very different conditions during the 

clubhouse closure. Brian and greens staff, Lucas and golf shop staff, Terry and bar staff who all found 

themselves in unfamiliar roles including helping out in the golf shop, rangering on the course and 

continuous cleaning and sanitising and Aileen and Debbie in the office who were here every day busier 

than ever and making my job easier in difficult times. 
 

Thanks to Charlene and Victor and their Hot Wok & Grill staff for providing quality meals at affordable 

prices and their efforts in providing take-away meals throughout the COVID closure of the clubhouse.  
 

Thank you to the Veterans and Ladies Committees for the time and effort they put in week in and week out 

and the generous contributions they have made to projects on the golf course and around the Club. 
 

A big thank you to Bill Quantrill for putting his time into raffles and Club promotions as well as his 

regular help in the gardens and on the course. Thanks to all the Friday night regular helpers and all those 

members who have taken the time to volunteer their services during the year, thank you for your time and 

efforts.  
 

To all our members and sponsors thank you for your continued support. A big thank you to Coca-Cola as 

major sponsors of our Pro-am, now to be held in November. 
 

In conclusion I would like to thank the Board of Directors for their ongoing support, the amount of their 

time they give and the professionalism shown in the running of the Club. 
 
 

 

 

Gary Thatcher 

Secretary Manager 
 


